

# n**UU**sletter

The Newsletter of Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church always available online at www.hvuuc.org

The mission of Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church is to promote spiritual growth, religious freedom, and ethical action.

May 2019

PO Box 8383 Johnson City, Tennessee 37615 (423) 477-7661

#### Headlines ....

- Women's Group Friday, May 3
- Kitchen of Hope Monday, May 6

<u>....</u>........

- Casual Game Group May 11
- Potluck Lunch May 12
- Board of Trustees Meeting May 15
- New Member Ingathering May 19
- bUUk Club May 21
- Teacher Appreciation Dinner May 24

Complicated Game Night May 25

Up to date church info is always available at <a href="https://www.hvuuc.org">www.hvuuc.org</a>

#### **New Board Members**

Congratulations to our newly elected Board members!

President: Larry Livengood Vice President: Dana York Past President: Spencer Conco Secretary: William Kauffman Stewardship Trustee: Wil Powell Programs Trustee: Wendy Hearl Membership Trustee: Tish Kashdan

Continuing their terms: Treasurer: Brad Helmer

Facilities Trustee: Bryan Kleske

Thank you for your willingness to serve our church! Board members can be reached at <a href="mailto:board@hvuuc.org">board@hvuuc.org</a>

#### **Pledge Payments**

Our 2018-2019 fiscal year is ending on May 31. For pledge payments to count towards the current fiscal year, they have to be received by that date. If you are unsure how much you pledged or how much you still owe on your pledge, email the Receiving Treasurer at pledge@hvuuc.org

#### **Upcoming Sunday Worship Services**

**May 5** *Cinco de Mayo*, Rev. Jeff Briere The fifth of May, to many Norteamericanos, is a day to drink Mexican beer and sing Mariachi songs. It's more than that. If we celebrate, we should know the whole story.

**May 12** *Mothers and Peace*, Rev. Jeff Briere A peace and temperance movement was behind the first celebrations of Mother's Day in the United States. Have we lost that connection? Special choral music from the children and the choir.

**May 19** What's the Use of Religion?, Tiffany Sapp Atheists and skeptics have been exploring the ways that religion can actually be useful. What are they saying and what does it mean for our community? Ingathering for new members.

**May 26** *Memorial Day*, Tiffany Sapp A remembrance of those who have made our lives better.

# Hogwarts School of Magic and Fun July 15-19th!

We had such a magical week together last year and we hope to see many returning witches and wizards. We have so many magical moments planned! You can sign up at: <a href="https://hvuuc.org/2019-hogwarts-school-of-magic-fun/">https://hvuuc.org/2019-hogwarts-school-of-magic-fun/</a>

#### **Summer Camp Volunteers Needed**

We need adult volunteers for our upcoming summer camp! There are short-term and week-long positions needed for July 15-19. These positions include, but are not limited to, Head of House, floaters, kitchen aids, parking attendants, and shopkeepers in Diagon Alley. We will also need help July 13-14 for set up and July 20 for clean up. All of these are needed to make this a magical and immersive week, and we rely on YOU and YOUR support!! If you'd like to sponsor a child, write a check with Summer Camp in the memo and put it in the offering plate. Contact <a href="mailto:summercamp@hvuuc.org">summercamp@hvuuc.org</a> if you're interested or if you have other questions.

#### My Journey to Hogwarts

I'm feeling reflective. It's been a great internship and it's almost done. Thank you, each of you reading this, for the role you've played in this transformational year. This morning I was thinking about one of my first major experiences here at Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church: volunteering at Hogwarts Camp.

We as Unitarian Universalists have a long and fruitful history of using creative vehicles to share our values, especially when it comes to kids. We want to share our sense of justice and instill these future leaders with confidence in their own worth and dignity, and we want to do it using things that they already love.

There's Unitarian Universalist curriculum out there for using Star Wars to teach kids our values, with a strong focus on ethical decision making. A friend and I came up with our own program using a Star Trek -esque space exploration camp that taught our values with a focus on exploration, creativity and acceptance. And then there's the Hogwarts Camp, where the Harry Potter narrative of taking care of the underdog through accessing your personal courage lends itself beautifully to social justice work, and so many of our principles.

So before coming here I had heard of the Hogwarts Camp program that Unitarian Universalist congregations are doing throughout the nation when I was doing Religious Education in my home church. I had always wanted to do one, but lacked the resources and time to make it happen in the small lay-led Fellowship that I was serving at. When Sarah invited my daughter and I to participate here, even though I wasn't "on the clock" yet, I responded with an enthusiastic "yes!"

One of the amazing things about these camp experiences is that we don't just teach the kids Unitarian Universalist values through the class, but we also *show them* their worth and dignity in the way that we teach them. This is an embodiment of my goal to be the church that loves everybody.

And last summer we were given an incredible opportunity to live this out.

During day one, we adults noticed something that surprised us. There were kids with sensory discomforts that were getting overwhelmed. There were kids who had difficulty transitioning and would manifest their anxiety in extreme ways. There were kids who struggled with how to express their emotions, going from bottled up to explosive to bottled up all over again.

After the first day was over, the adult leaders of the camp gathered to debrief. We saw that more special needs were represented among the kids of camp than our registration paperwork indicated. Our Director of Religious Education told us that she was tired already and it was only Monday, but that she wanted this to be a place for all the kids, not just the "easy" ones, but that she didn't know how to do it. We were at a tipping point: we could, as the adults with the power-above, use that power to avoid our discomfort and stick to our plan: wedging kids into boxes they didn't fit into. Or we could adapt, let their needs direct us, and use our power to support these kids.

We envisioned a camp that was fun, safe and loving: for every kid. We agreed that we didn't want to send anyone home. We were blessed to have a volunteer who had professional experience with several of the challenges that were being presented, and she shared her expertise. So we chose to eliminate some of our activities that created sensory and social challenges, and we modified others to fit the needs that had come up from the kids. We rearranged schedules and increased coverage. A few times I found myself sitting quietly with someone who was not feeling comfortable enough to participate, but willing to stay in the room. We offered acceptance and they blossomed.

As the week went on, younger children found the courage to share with their house that they were feeling left out, and the next thing we knew bigger kids were mentoring smaller kids: even holding hands and giving piggy back rides as we transitioned from activity to activity. Kids found safe spaces in classes to talk about how they experience and express their emotions: maybe in our acceptance they found some acceptance for each other and themselves. And of course, a lot of messes were made and a lot of fun was had.

Being the church that loves everybody is a <u>practice</u>. And <u>every day</u>, we are called to practice that love: love that is expressed through justice, and intentional about its power. We will be called to try new things as our vision and our needs come up and from the people that we are serving, even the littlest people among us.

It's not too late to volunteer for this summer's camp, so you can show these kids that they are loved and worthy. And it's not too late to get your kids registered. To volunteer email <a href="mailto:summercamp@hvuuc.org">summercamp@hvuuc.org</a>. And to register, go to <a href="mailto:swww.hvuuc.org">www.hvuuc.org</a> and look for "2019 Hogwarts School of Magic and Fun" under the "News & Events" header.

## **Summer Speakers**

During June and July Reverend Briere gets a break from the pulpit. But don't worry, the Religious Services Committee has been working to bring you interesting new voices for Sunday sermons. We'll send out details each week to let you know who will be with us, but here's who we have scheduled:

June 2 – Music service

June 9 – Charlie Mattioli: "Observations from a Man on the Spiritual Trail".

June 16 - Tiffany Sapp: "Sacred Around Us, Sacred Within Us".

June 23 – OWL presentation

June 30 - Tiffany Sapp: "Brains and Boxes".

July 7 – Soapbox Sunday. More information to follow.

July 14 - Kenneth Bronner: "Social Justice: A Religious Perspective.

July 21- Clem Allison: "In the Midst of Our Eternal Life and Creation".

July 28 - Tiffany Sapp: "The Gift of Not Knowing".

August 4 – Reverend Briere is back

#### **Heart to Heart Small Group Ministry**

A new short term covenant group is starting up based on the book by the same title, written by UUs, Christine Robinson and Alicia Hawkins. This group will meet for five consecutive weeks, starting Wednesday, May 15 and continue through June 12 at 10:30 am – 12:30 pm. The group will address selected sessions from <a href="heart to heart to heart">heart to heart</a> including Listening, Gratitude, Friendship, Doubt, Endings. Purchase of the book is optional.

Facilitator – Wanda Earp. Enroll via <a href="mailto:heartsgm@hvuuc.org">heartsgm@hvuuc.org</a>.

#### **Memorial Wall**

When we lose a member from our beloved community through death we honor their name and memory with our Memorial Wall. The Memorial Wall is located outside to the right of the sanctuary and includes the name, year of birth, and year of death. In the last year we memorialized Joe Adams, Alda Kleske, Robbie Walsh, J. William Riley Jr., and will be adding Louise Serviente and Virgil Stephens in the coming weeks.

If you would like the name of someone in our community that has died to be added to the wall, go to <a href="https://hvuuc.org">hvuuc.org</a>. Find the 'About' tab in the upper right corner. Memorial Wall is at the bottom of the window. Click on Memorial Wall request form at the bottom of the page. Print it and fill it out and place in VP mailbox in office, or send by email to <a href="mailto:vp@hvuuc.org">vp@hvuuc.org</a>.

Member's names may be added based on the documented request of their family member or community friend. You may also email <a href="mailto:vp@hvuuc.org">vp@hvuuc.org</a>. Former members and non-members names may be added with board approval based on the documented request of their family or community friend. There is no cost to request a name be added to the memorial wall; however, the cost of adding a name to the wall is about \$110.00. If you wish to donate to the Memorial Wall please write 'Memorial Wall Fund' in the 'memo' line of your next donation in our communities offering plate.

Yours in fellowship, Larry Livengood, VP HVUUC Board of Trustees

# **Mugs and Memories**

A cat in a cup, big monkey mugs, a homemade owl cup? During the Mugs and Memories event on March 31st we saw these and more. Some people brought mugs that featured their favorite sports teams, favorite vacation destinations, mugs that dads received from their children for Father's Day and mugs from previous UU churches. The idea was to bring a mug as a conversation starter. The stories that accompanied these mugs were just as interesting and enjoyable.

While some were disappointed that they forgot their mug, they shared a story and listened to others. The participation was tremendous and many people want to do it again. So, we will. Stay tuned for the next date.

# Fellowship Opportunities

#### Women's Group May 3

All who identify as women are invited to join the Women's Group Friday, May 3 at 6:30PM. This month we are meeting at the church for a Mother/child campfire singallong, S'mores and weenie roast.

If it is raining on Friday the Women's Group will be cancelled.

As usual, please bring a drink or snack to share. The main purpose of this gathering is for community.

For questions contact Mary W. at womensgroup@hvuuc.org

#### Potluck Lunch May 12

Bring a dish to share and join us the second Sunday of every month after the service for a potluck lunch.

#### **BuuK Club**

New members are always welcome to join us! Our regular meeting is on the 3rd Tuesday of the month from 10AM-12PM in the Religious Education building at church.

This month the meeting on May 21st will be at the home of a member from 11am—1pm. For more information and the address email buukclub@hvuuc.org

#### Fiber Fellowship

Do you quilt? Embroider? Crochet? Knit? Felt? Whatever your passion we want to share it with you. Bring your tools and a project if you'd like or contribute your time to a service project at the gathering. 1st and 3rd Fridays from 9AM-noon. Tea and snack around 10:30AM fiberfun@hvuuc.org

# Wednesday Night Supper 4th Wednesday of the month

Our cooks are out of town so WNS is cancelled in May!

## **Transposition Showing**

Transposition, the rock opera written by Wendy Hearl and performed by Chameleon Red, is the story of a young transgender musician from Appalachia and her journey to find herself. The opera will be presented as a video combining the musical soundtrack with illustrations that depict the action in cartoon form—kind of like a graphic novel set to music.

The movie will be shown Monday evening May 13 at 7PM in the church sanctuary.

# **Casual Game Night**

2nd Saturdays from 6:00-9:30PM

This is a game night for everybody. We play a range of modern board and card games, from simple to not-assimple. It's all for fun, no experience required. All ages are welcome. We have a playroom and kid-friendly board games.

Bring yourself and optionally any cohorts, games, snacks, or drinks. Sharing is encouraged.

Come whenever you want, leave whenever you want. If you arrive late you may have to hang out and observe while in-progress games wrap up.

Email gamegroup@hvuuc.org with questions.

#### It's Complicated Game Night 4th Saturdays from 6:00-9:30PM

An adults-only board game night at the church where the games don't HAVE to be complicated, but it's okay if they are. No experience required.

- Timing: starts at 6pm... bring food/snacks for yourself or to share
- Location: we'll be in the REZ
- Viability: need to have at least a few definite Yes responses on the Facebook group by the morning of the event or will cancel (no hard feelings)

No experience with complicated games is okay! They can seem overwhelming during rules explanations but they usually start to make sense after muddling through a few rounds.

Please make sure to arrive promptly so you can get to playing right away and not have to wait for a game to finish. These games often take over an hour to play.

Questions? Email gamegroup@hvuuc.org

#### **Yuuth Group**

The HVUUC Yuuth Gruup welcomes all youth ages 12 -graduating senior for world-class fun, service, and fellowship. We meet once a month August through April. Email youthgroup@hvuuc.org to get in touch!

## Life Span Religious Education

#### What's Happening in the RE Zone?

Sign Up for Summer RE—Summer RE begins June 2, and we have our easel sign up in the Sanctuary. Summer RE is a favorite time of year for both our children and youth, as well as adults. It's a great tradition that allows our members and friends to share a talent or passion with the children in our church. Some reoccurring favorites are; Dutch Oven Cooking, Microscopy, Science Experiments, Yoga, and Learning about Pollinators. Each session will need one Lead teacher and two assistants. Please don't be scared to show off your skills and sign up for a session this summer! Sarah White at DRE@hvuuc.org

All children need to be registered for Religious Education. Registrations this year are via the form on our website Religious Education Form

#### Pre K - 1st Grade

Joseph Priestley Room - This class is located on the first floor of the Religious Education building.

Learning and Fun through Stories

The PreK-1st graders focus is on Stories that have passed through the generations from World Religions, other Cultures and Nature...all with lessons to learn.

We invite children 4 years old and fully potty trained, through 1st grade to join us in our Pre K -1st class.

#### 2nd - 4th Grade

David Thoreau Room - This class is located on the first floor of the Religious Education building.

#### Change and Transformations

The 2nd—4th graders will be looking at Change and Transformations together this year. We will watch our own changes as we grow this year; those in a special tree and nature nearby and on earth; the big movements of our planet and galaxy, and changes that we can make as we work for social justice. Each lesson will be connected to one of our U.U. principles and it will include a story from children's literature, as well as activities and experiences. (We will be outdoors fairly frequently, so please be sure that your child has sturdy shoes, and winter warm clothing later this year.)

#### 5th - 12th Grade

James Reeb Room - This class is located on the second floor of the Religious Education building. *Building Bridges: A World Religious Program*Building Bridges is a world religions program to deepen youth's understanding of the dynamic, fascinating, and varied world in which they live. It seeks to broaden their knowledge of humanity and embolden their spiritual search.

# Teacher Appreciation Dinner May 24

Religious Education appreciation will be held May 24th from 6:00-8:00PM. To all of our OWL facilitators, Youth Group facilitators, and RE Teachers, please save the date and let us provide dinner for you on that evening!

# Adult Religious Education 1

Adult RE 1 meets on Sunday mornings at 9:30AM in the Meditation Hall of the Religious Education building.

February 24th the class began a new series "Ancient Civilizations of North America". The series has 24 lectures and begins with ancient migrations in to North America and moves on to explore the astounding accomplishments of the ancient North Americans before the arrival of Europeans.

Adult RE 1 usually meets even when other RE classes are cancelled. If in doubt please email Betty Berry for confirmation at <a href="mailto:AdultRE1@hvuuc.org">AdultRE1@hvuuc.org</a>

# Adult Religious Education 2

Adult RE 2 is watching and discussing a TED talk each week.

Adult RE 2 is a fragrance-free class, please be respectful of those that are sensitive to fragrances.

AdultRE2@hvuuc.org

## **Social Justice**

#### **May Food Donations**

Bring donations of *Your Favorite Foods* for this month's Hunger in Our Neighborhood collection. You can also now donate pet food. Donations will be shared between the Jonesborough Food Bank, Hunger First in Kingsport, and our own food pantry. Remember, the themes are for fun....not rules!

# **Social Justice**

# Kingsport Kitchen of Hope May 6

In the basement of the Full Gospel Mission on Sevier St in Kingsport, is a tiny kitchen staffed entirely by volunteers that feeds dinner 6 days a week to 100-130 people. Diners have ranged from infant to 88. For many of them, it's their only meal of the day. The church serves dinner at the Kitchen of Hope the first Monday of each month. How can you help? Glad you asked.

The menu changes monthly. Volunteers are needed to help cook, serve and clean up.

Set up/cooking: 1:00-3:30 Servers: 3:00-5:00 Cleaners: 4:45-6:00

The kitchen is quite small, so if you want to help, please contact the coordinator so we don't end up with too many cooks in the kitchen!

You can also help by donating food or money for food. Or if you'd like to bake cookies, cupcakes, or other desserts ahead of time (note: we cook for 150, so if it's too much, you could always split this with another baker)

Like to plan ahead? We do this the first Monday of every month, so pencil us in with a big red pen! Please contact Kim if you can help this month kitchenofhope@hvuuc.org.

# **Family Promise Network**

One part of our church's Social Action is to participate with Family Promise Network, both in Johnson City (Hopwood UMC) and Kingsport (St. Luke UMC). The program's purpose is to help homeless families achieve and sustain independence. One night per quarter we provide a meal and overnight presence to the FPN guests of the host churches. Our meals are simple and overnight duty consists of sleeping in your private room and assisting with breakfast the next morning.

When the next request for volunteers goes out, please consider helping with this important and much appreciated part of our church's outreach.

familypromiseKPT@hvuuc.org familypromiseJC@hvuuc.org

## **In Our Community**

#### **Trauma Informed Care May 13**

People often survive trauma that we are unaware of. And these people need support and understanding from those around them. Well-meaning people sometimes re-traumatize survivors, and trauma can affect the individual, families, friendships, work, and even communities.

In addition to the initial trauma, Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACEs) such as abuse, neglect, and family dysfunction, can change brain development and responses to stress, and may lead to health consequences, including early death.

Whether you are clergy, a member of a pastoral care team, a teacher, a leader, or simply a compassionate person, it is likely you will encounter survivors daily. During this workshop we will learn how to create empowering, physically and emotionally safe spaces for survivors, particularly those who have survived ACEs.

Register and find more information at <a href="https://">https://</a> risehfl.org/classes/2019/5/13/trauma-informed-care

# Appalachian Dharma and Meditation Center

**Holston Valley Sangha** (Wednesday morning session that was meeting at UU Church) will now be meeting at ADMC in Johnson City.

How to Meditate Workshop—ADMC is once again offering a free workshop on how to meditate. It sounds so easy, just close your eyes and breath, however meditation can remain elusive to many. A primer on the basic "how to" skills with guided meditation and experienced facilitators to answer questions all await the interested public this May 11 from 10 to noon at ADMC's Johnson city location totally free of charge.

www.dharma4et.org

#### Yoga

If you would like to try Yoga to help improve your core strength, balance, and ability to relax, please join a small group that meets in the Meditation Room in the RE building on Tuesday evenings from 5:15 to 6:30pm. Your first class is free of charge – I feel it's important that you get a chance to try it before you invest in a series of classes. The class is a mixture of breathing techniques and yoga poses that flow from one into another. You do not need to be trained in yoga or have attended the last session to attend this series of classes.

Go to www.YogaWithTish for more information.

#### Fiscal Flash

#### **Amazon Smile**

As part of their Amazon Smile program, Amazon will donate 0.5% of every purchase to HVUUC. Two simple steps: First add HVUUC as your preferred charity on your Amazon account (go to Amazon Smile and search Holston or just use this link https://smile.amazon.com/ch/62-1076195). Second, whenever you make a purchase be sure to enter through the "smile.amazon.com" address. It's free money and definitely worth a couple of clicks. Questions? treasurer@hvuuc.org

## **Get Your Grocery Store Shopping Cards!**

The church sells prepaid shopping cards, in various denominations, in the Fellowship Hall after the service.

When you buy a card for \$100 from Food City or Ingles, this buys you \$100 worth of goods at that store, and the church makes 7%, which last year was about \$6000.

Register your Kroger customer card online, having our church as benefactor and we make about 5% every time you shop.

Just think of the results; if you just started to buy cards and you bought \$100 today, and then bought this amount every week for a year you would provide \$336 each year for the budget. We can all make a big difference if we unite behind this small effort!

#### Make Sure Your Kroger 5% Goes to the Church

People who shop at Kroger's need to register to have 5% of what they spend go to the church. This needs to be completed online. Our organization number is 83282.

#### \*\*\*\*\* May Birthdays

 $\stackrel{\checkmark}{\swarrow}$ 

☆

5/1 M'Liss M., 5/4 Summer H., 5/7 Gerald K., 🔑 5/11 Taro K., 5/19 Thomas D., 5/24 Larry L., 5/28 Charlie M., 5/30 Brooks T.

If you would like your birthday included, send it to office@hvuuc.org

\*\*\*\*\*

# **Membership Corner**

#### **Ingathering May 19**

If you have taken the Path to Membership class and would like to join the church, please contact membershipdevelopment@hvuuc.org or Rev. Briere minister@hvuuc.org before the Ingathering ceremony on May 19.

#### **Memorial Service for Powell Foster**

Powell Foster passed away Dec. 15, 2018. The family decided to wait until spring to have a Memorial Service for him.

Powell's family is having an "open house" to celebrate his life on May 18, 2019 from 2-6 at their home in Bristol, Tennessee. The address is in your directory or contact office@hvuuc.org

Donations can be made to: Friends of Steele Creek Nature Center and Park, PO Box 1763, Bristol, TN 37620 in memory of Powell Foster.

#### **Marriage**

Congratulations and best wishes to Michael Serviente and Cholly Dober who were married on April 8, 2019.

#### **Caring Team**

The Caring Team coordinators for May are Cynthia Goodman and Barb Bemrich. They can be reached at caring@hvuuc.org or 423-477-7661 (Press 1).

Thank You to our April coordinators Joy Boyd and Freda Love.

## Website Member Log In

There is some information on the website that you need to log in to see. Scroll to bottom of the home page and click on "Members Area". The password is the same one that you used on the old website. If you need that password, email office@hvuuc.org.

Once you log in, you can see a recent member directory, get a reimbursement form, see our tax exempt certificate, the board policies and procedures, and board meeting minutes.

#### 2018-2019 Board of Trustees

President: Spencer Conco <a href="mailto:president@hvuuc.org">president@hvuuc.org</a>
Vice President: Larry Livengood <a href="mailto:vp@hvuuc.org">vp@hvuuc.org</a>
Past President: David Kashdan <a href="mailto:pastpresident@hvuuc.org">pastpresident@hvuuc.org</a>

Treasurer: Brad Helmer treasurer@hvuuc.org

Stewardship Trustee: George Cross stewardshiptrustee@hvuuc.org

Programs Trustee: Amy Kinley programs@hvuuc.org
Facilities Trustee: Bryan Kleske facilities@hvuuc.org
Secretary/Historian: Tom Burns boardsecretary@hvuuc.org
Membership Trustee: Peggy Perez membership@hvuuc.org

#### Minister

Rev. Jeff Briere: 477-7661 (office) minister@hvuuc.org

#### **Intern Minister**

Tiffany Sapp intern@hvuuc.org

#### **Director of Religious Education**

Sarah White DRE@hvuuc.org

#### **Music Program Director**

Michael Luchtan musicprogram@hvuuc.org

#### **Choral Director**

Kate Briere choir@hvuuc.org

#### **Church Secretary's Office Hours**

9:00am-3:00pm, Tuesday & Thursday office@hvuuc.org

Submissions for each month's newsletter are due by the last day of month to <a href="mailto:newsletter@hvuuc.org">newsletter@hvuuc.org</a>.

Up to date information can always be found at <a href="mailto:www.hvuuc.org">www.hvuuc.org</a>.

#### Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church Calendar May 2019 Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun Mon 28 29 3 4 30 May 1 2 9 am - 12 pm 9:30 am - 10:45 5:15 pm - 6:15 <u>7 pm - 9 pm</u> **Photography** <u>Fiber</u> am pm Children's R.E. <u>Yoga with</u> Covenant <u>Fellowship</u> Tish (R6) Group (R2) (F1, F2) 9:30 am - 10:45 6:30 pm -<u>6 pm - 8 pm</u> <u>am</u> Adult RE 1 (R6) 8:30 pm **Girl Scouts** <u>Unitarian</u> (REZ) 11 am - 12 pm <u>Universalism</u> <u>Worship</u> 6<u>:30 pm - 9</u> 101 (F1) **Service** Women's 12 pm - 1 pm Group <u>Fellowship</u> <u>Hour</u> <u>12 pm - 1 pm</u> <u>Annual</u> **Congregational** Meeting (S) 12:15 pm - 2 pm Music Committee Meeting (MR) 5 7 9 10 11 6 8 9:30 am - 10:45 <u>12 pm - 5 pm</u> 5:15 pm - 6:15 7 pm - 9 6 pm - 9:30 Kitchen of <u>am</u> <u>pm</u> <u>pm</u> <u>pm</u> Children's R.E. <u>Hope</u> <u>Yoga with</u> RSC (R4) Casual Tish (R6) Game Night 9:30 am - 10:45 6:30 pm -Adult RE 1 (R6) 8:30 pm <u>Unitarian</u> 9:30 am - 10:45 <u>Universalism</u> am 101 (F1) Adult RE 2 (R2) <u>11 am - 12 pm</u> <u>Worship</u> **Service** <u>12 pm - 1 pm</u> <u>Fellowship</u> <u>Hour</u> 12:15 pm - 1:15 <u>pm</u> <u>Membership</u> Committee (R2)12:30 pm - 1:30 <u>pm</u>

12	13	14	15	16	17	18
9:30 am - 10:45 am Children's R.E. 9:30 am - 10:45 am Adult RE 1 (R6) 9:30 am - 10:45 am Adult RE 2 (R2) 11 am - 12 pm Worship Service	7 am - 2 pm Trauma Informed Care Training (S, F1. F2, K)  5 pm - 9 am Family Promise Johnson City  7 pm - 9 pm Transposition Showing (S)	5:15 pm - 6:15 pm Yoga with Tish (R6) 6:30 pm - 8:30 pm Unitarian Universalism 101 (F1)	10:30 am - 12:30 pm Heart to Heart Small Group Ministry (R2)  7 pm - 9 pm Board of Trustees Meeting (R4)		9 am - 12 pm Fiber Fellowship (F1, F2) 6 pm - 8 pm Girl Scouts (REZ)	Armed Forces Day
Potluck Lunch	20	21	22	23	24	25
9:30 am - 10:45 am Children's R.E. 9:30 am - 10:45 am Adult RE 1 (R6) 9:30 am - 10:45 am Adult RE 2 (R2) 11 am - 12 pm Worship Service 11 am - 12 pm New Member Ingathering 12 pm - 1 pm Fellowship Hour		11 am - 1 pm bUUk Club 5:15 pm - 6:15 pm Yoga with Tish (R6)	10:30 am - 12:30 pm Heart to Heart Small Group Ministry (R2) 6:30 pm - 7:30 pm Wednesday Night Supper		5 pm - 9 pm Teacher Appreciation (S, F1, F2, K)	6 pm - 10 pm Complicated Game Night (R1, R2, R3, R4).
9:30 am - 10:45 am Children's R.E. 9:30 am - 10:45 am Adult RE 1 (R6) 9:30 am - 10:30 am No RE due to Memorial Day holiday	27 Memorial Day	5:15 pm - 6:15 pm Yoga with Tish (R6).  7 pm - 9 pm Covenant Group Facilitators (R2).	10:30 am - 12:30 pm Heart to Heart Small Group Ministry (R2)	30	31	1

9:30 am - 10:45 am Adult RE 2 (R2) 11 am - 12 pm Worship Service			
12 pm - 1 pm Fellowship Hour			
12:15 pm - 2 pm Music Committee Meeting (MR)			

MEETING ROOMS: (S) Sanctuary, (MR) Music Room, (MO) Minister's Office, (F1) Fellowship Hall-near kitchen, (F2) Fellowship Hall-near patio, (K) Kitchen, (R1) REZ Susan B. Anthony room, (R2) REZ Ralph Waldo Emerson room, (R3) REZ Joseph Priestley room, (R4) REZ Henry David Thoreau room, (R5) REZ James Reeb room, (R6) REZ Meditation Hall (B) Basement PROJECTOR: (P) Projector Reserved Holston Valley Unitarian Universalist Church